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"If any man serve me, let him follow me; and where I am, there shall also my servant be..."  John 12:26 

September 2022 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

 Greetings in the Name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  First of all, I want to thank God for how 

good He has been to us here.  The 3
rd

 of September marked 30 years since Dara and I arrived in Bulgaria to 

work with her parents, Ralph and Sandy Cheatwood.  We arrived eager and willing to serve the Lord, having 

no idea what that would mean.  The Lord allowed us to grow and learn and be a part of a wonderful ministry 

where we have seen thousands saved and churches planted all over Eastern Bulgaria and Romania. 

 More than 20 years ago, the Lord let us build Casa Julia Children’s Home in Romania… not only to run, 

but to be the parents of a wonderful group of children.  Praise God, almost all of the children we have had 

the privilege to raise have been saved.  Last week we had a baptism service for two of our own children, our 

son-in-law and the girlfriend of one of our boys.  The Lord gave us beautiful weather and we had a 

wonderful service and then baptized them in the Black Sea. 

 The war in nearby Ukraine continues.  Even though this tragedy has been replaced in the news, and 

probably in many people’s minds, with more exciting stories; there are so many still displaced and suffering 

from the continued fighting…homes destroyed; loved ones lost, injured or killed; jobs lost; lack of food, 

electricity and basic supplies.  Regardless of how you feel about the war, there are many thousands of lost 

people who need to know that there is a loving heavenly Father who wants to help and heal them.  A Father 

who loves them so much He spared not His own Son to save them. 

 In the last month I was blessed to be able to make two trips across the border to take supplies into 

Ukraine.  We have been working with a Ukrainian pastor, Brother Alex, who is travelling to the war torn 

areas to take these supplies to the families and Ukrainian soldiers who are suffering the most.  He is also 

preaching as he goes from town to town to distribute food, clothing and other much needed supplies.  

Brother Alex is declaring and showing the love of Christ as He shares the Gospel. 

Together with another missionary brother here in Romania, we were able to buy Brother Alex a van to 

distribute these supplies.  On my last trip, I took clothes and socks because, Brother Alex said that many of the 

soldiers in the hospitals do not have even a change of clothes when they are brought in bloody and injured. 

I thank the Lord for opening the doors and protecting me as I travelled inside Ukraine.  If you have never 

crossed the border in one of these Eastern European countries, you can’t imagine how tense it can be and 

how many things can go wrong, especially carrying a ton of valuable supplies.  So many times the Lord 

opened doors and cleared the way for me.  Several times I had to cross through military checkpoints, show 

my documents and have the contents of my vehicle searched.  One of these times, I was able to witness to the 

soldier who was inspecting my vehicle.  I gave him and his fellow soldiers some camouflage winter hats, 

some Gospel tracts, and pointed them to the church I was going to in the nearby town.  They were thankful 

and seemed to appreciate that others were praying for them and their country.  They are fighting a war of 

flesh and blood, but are unaware of the battle for men’s souls that is raging all around them.  I thank the Lord 

for protecting His soldiers as we endeavor to fight the good fight.   

School is back in session.  One of our girls started high school and we have three in middle school (one 

homeschooling with Dara) and our youngest in 3
rd

 grade.  Our two “special needs” boys got into a very nice 

vocational high school.   

Thank you all for your continued prayers and your support.  If the Lord lays it on your heart to help the 

folks in Ukraine, I will be sure it gets into the hands of those who truly need it.   

 

In Christ, 

Dave, Dara, Sandy and the Kids 


